From: Teresa DiFalco cta-associates@cogeco.ca
Subject: 14-855/AW
Date: August 17, 2015 at 2:06 PM
To: Allen Wynperle allen@wynperlelaw.ca, Sonja sonja@wynperlelaw.ca
Cc: Suzanne Young Suzanne.young11@gmail.com

Hi Allen and Sonja,

Suzanne seen Dr. Rose Giammarco again last week and she would like to speak with you. She
can be reached in clinic every Tuesday at (905)523-5788.

FYI - We have contacted both Trillium and ODSP with respect to coverage of the treatment that
Dr. Giammarco believes Suzanne could benefit from. Unfortunately, there is no coverage. Dr.
Giammarco has offered to provide Suzanne with one round of treatment on a compassionate
basis, but stated she would require a few to tell if it will provide the relief that she believes it can.

Suzanne has been placed under the care of some additional specialists and programs, which |
will provide an update in a separate email.

Kindest regards,
Teresa

Begin forwarded message:

From: Teresa DiFalco <cta-associates@cogeco.ca>
Date: April 17, 2015 9:12:51 AM EDT

To: Allen Wynperle <allen @wynperlelaw.ca>

Cc: Sonja <sonja@wynperlelaw.ca>, Suzanne Young
<suzanne.young11@gmail.com>

Subject: Enquiry re: Suzanne - 14-855/AW

Good Morning,

| took Suzanne to see Dr. Rose Giammarco (Neurologist) yesterday. Dr. Rathbone made the
referral in hopes of getting Suzanne some relief from the constant pain in her head.

After providing Dr. Giammarco with some medical history, including the injury Suzanne
sustained while in hospital, Dr. Giammarco urged us to ask you about getting Suzanne's
treatments covered through the lawsuit. Not sure if this is even possible or how it would work
but Dr. Giammarco seemed to believe that this was an option.

Dr. Giammarco suggested a couple options for treatment. She believes that Suzanne would
benefit from Botox injections with minimal or no side effects. The cost of this treatment
prevents Suzanne from this option. Dr. Giammarco asked that | get back to her once | have
contacted you to see if there was a way to get Suzanne's treatments covered.

The second option is an oral medication but there are side effects, which include a loss in
cognitive skills. She prescribed this medication and suggested that Suzanne be kept under a
watchful eye for any signs of concern and to call her or one of Suzanne's treating specialists
immediately. Suzanne explained to Dr. Giammarco that she would feel more at ease
speaking with her family doctor first before starting a new medication, especially given the
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